
P r e s i d e n t ' s  M e s s a g e

7:00 pm
 Mountainview Christian Church 

Happy June Everyone! May was a mixed bag for me. I had a great time at
the Lilac Run with everyone who came. I'm really looking forward to next
year! A week later I was off to Alaska with all of my sisters - it was so
majestic and beautiful! We even had sunshine 4 out of 7 days. The day I got
home I tested positive for Covid.... Despite being vaccinated and boosted, I
spent a week being pretty sick. As I emerge from my state of "Covid brain" I
must say I'm happy to be on the mend, part of this great group and to be
working with such industrious, smart and talented people! 

Delleen continues to coordinate and forward our purpose of creating and
donating quilts to those in need. Susan A-S has continued to keep quilt kits
moving. Shirley W. and crew are forging ahead with the quilt show. Deb O
keeping us on schedule. Ann Marie R keeping us on budget. Dottie keeping
us informed and educated. Lori O keeping us challenged. Penny G adding
to our membership and keeping track of us. Linda G-S reminding us of what
we said and what occurred. Laura R picks up all the random pieces. It takes
a village to run this group. If everyone does a little bit or as much as they
can, no one job is too overwhelming. Have you thought of helping out?
Have you wanted to do something but didn't know what? Contact myself or
anyone of the above to see how you might help. 

There are several exciting things coming up: the Summer Sale, Class with
Camille Ainsworth, Quilt show, not to mention our June meeting! Continue
reading to get all the details. See you on the 14th!

Keeping you in stitches, Marie Anderson
                                                 President






NEXT MEETING 
JUNE 14TH

J U N E  2 0 2 2

OFFICERS & COORDINATORS
President:

Marie Anderson  503-481-5117
president@mthoodquiltguild.com



Vice President:

Dottie Miller 503-658-1852
vicepresident@mthoodquiltguild.com



Treasurer:

Ann Marie Rears 503-784-0089
treasurer@mthoodquiltguild.com



Secretary:

Linda Gaudette-Sigel 503-704-7672
secretary@mthoodquiltguild.com



Membership Chair:

Penny Gesdahl 503-820-9935
membership@mthoodquiltguild.com



Community Outreach Coordinator:

Delleen Kompkoff 503-575-8327
  communityoutreach@
mthoodquiltguild.com



Small Group Coordinator:

Susan Ainsworth Smith 503-577-1434
smallgroups@mthoodquiltguild.com



Challenge Coordinator:
Lori Oathes 503-329-1707
challengecoordinator@
mthoodquiltguild.com



Newsletter Editor:

MHQG Board 
newsletter@mthoodquiltguild.com



Web Editor:

Debra O'Donnell 503-504-2354
website@mthoodquiltguild.com



Quilt Show Committee Chair:
Shirley Workman 503-659-3517

quiltshow@mthoodquiltguild.com



AdHoc Chair:
Laura Rom 971-244-2304

Adhoc@mthoodquiltguild.com
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V i c e  P r e s i d e n t ' s  M e s s a g e
  

June's lecturer is  Helene Knott
Someone said "Quilting Makes the Quilt". Not many quilters realize just how true that is. We spend lots
of time making beautiful quilt tops and then often finish them will allover utilitarian quilting. This may be

fine for some quilts, but a beautiful quilt deserves beautiful quilting. In this program, I will share my
approach to quilting, both by machine and by hand. You will gain a wealth of information - tips,

techniques, and some unusual design sources that will allow you to take your quilting to a whole new
level. The presentation will include a trunk show of some of my award winning quilts as well as some

little gems that have not been in the spotlight.



We are still in need of a new Vice President. This is a board position and is lots of fun!



We have a nearly comprehensive Lending Library!!!
Contact melvaatkins007@comcast.net to find that special pattern.

Peace and posies!!
Dottiei

June Birthdays

March 31,2022
Treasurer's Report

June Foland
Gail Mantei
Debra O'Donnell
Carolyn Johnson
Joyce Ley
Christie Curtz
Pricsilla Webber
Diane  Wagner
Jean  Ludeman
Maureen O'Connor
Pat Ostman
Janice Edwards
Julie Lewis
Laticia Strange

6/5
6/11
6/11
6/13
6/19
6/21
6/25
6/26
6/27
6/28
6/28
6/29
6/29
6/30

mailto:melvaatkins007@comcast.net


     We welcome any guild member who would like to join in the guild board meetings! 
     At the moment we are Zooming the Tuesday 2 weeks prior to the general meetings at 6:30PM. 

You can find the newly updated Zoom calendar on the Members Only page on the website or if you
are interested in reading the minutes of the meeting that is where they are  as well. 

Next meeting is June 28th, and it will be in person.  Contact any  board member for info.

BOARD MEETINGS

M e s s a g e  f r o m  M e m b e r s h i p



Multnomah County 
May 12



With COVID cases, emergency department
and urgent care diagnoses all increasing in

Multnomah County along with
hospitalizations and outbreaks, Public

Health strongly urges people to wear masks
indoors until cases and 

hospitalizations drop back down. 

 Our May meeting was a big success with LaVerne Lewis with "Women Sew" explaining the
different groups from different Nationalities learning to sew and also learning how to make a

living. If anyone is interested she is looking for voluteers on teaching women how to sew. 
 We had 67 members attend the meeting and 9 on Zoom. 






     Our Raffle Quilt will be revealed at the June guild meeting. I think it is beautiful and want to thank
everyone who participated. More than 12 members either made blocks, assembled the quilt, or
quilted it. Raffle tickets will be available at the meeting.
We will have a table with some samples of items that could be made for the Boutique. We will also

begin collecting items for the Boutique.  
Last meeting, I was asked if these items were just donated or on consignment. I told her that

everything was donated. And I was questioned. So, I did some checking. The first quilt show the
items on consignment and the members were paid a percentage if they requested it. In 2019, all

items were donated but could be returned to maker if not sold. That is the method we will be using
this year.  

We plan to have registration form to place you quilt(s) in the show by the July meeting. So start
thinking about what you want to display.

Any comments or suggestions are always welcome by either email
quiltshow@mthoodquiltguild.com

or a phone call to me at 503 659 3517.
Shirley Workman, Quilt Show Chair

MICROWAVE BOWL COZY

DIY HOTPAD

Help needed making items for Quilt Show Boutique
Over the next few months, we'll provide links to popular patterns to sell in the Boutique

https://www.allpeoplequilt.com/bags-pillows-gifts/gifts/free-soup-bowl-cozy-pattern

https://hellosewing.com/diy-hot-pad-pattern/
( Patterns are on our website as well)

U P D A T E

2022Quilt Show

mailto:quiltshow@mthoodquiltguild.com
https://tomme-fent.squarespace.com/quilt-show


 JUNE- baby blue birds

The block is inspired by all the birds out right now.  It is cute and 
 gives us more practice with "flippy corners".  The pattern will be
posted on the website 6/2/2022.  As a sneak peek, the background
will be white or white-on-white and the bird will be made out of any
blue fabric, and a bright scrap for his beak! Think Spring!  DRAWING:
There will be a Raffle drawing for those who bring in blocks. One
entry per block. So the more block sets turned in, the more chances
to win!  The raffle winner gets all the blocks. If you just want to make
blocks to turn in, entering the raffle is optional. Give it a try!  LET'S
MAKE A FLOCK OF BLUE BIRDS ON THE WALL FOR THE JUNE MEETING!!!

          Spring Fling CHALLENGE
      One month left!  Reveal at the July meeting.




Join in the fun!  Tap your creativity!  How will you take a spunky
but challenging, fabric and make it into something artistic or
useful?  That's up to you, and that's the challenge!  The Guild is
providing a  "challenging" spring focus fabric, and there are
VERY FEW RULES, so get your fabric & let your creativity flow!  
 There will be multiple prizes awarded and judging will be done
by member's at the July meeting.   Plenty of time left to make
something fun.

Challenge details are posted to the website under Project of the
Month.     If you are not attending in-person meetings and need  a
piece of challenge fabric, contact Lori Oathes- contact info below.

 Questions: ChallengeCoordinator@mthoodquiltguild.com or 503-329-1707         

Block of the Month

mailto:ChallengeCoordinator@mthoodquiltguild.com


 Bottle Drop 
Current Balance $272.20



0




2400 Quilts - How Did We Get Here?
This month, I received a request from a potential donation opportunity. Hopewell House will 
be reopening in the fall, and they need quilts.  https://friendsofhopewellhousepdx.org/

As I responded to the request, it got me thinking about the growth of opportunities for us to help the local
community. From our first year in 2015 with 37 quilts finished and delivered to Human Solutions, to this
latest request we have been able to fill a need for quilts, pillowcases, aprons, scarves, vests, masks,
Christmas stockings, caps, gowns, and any other sewn items the community suggests!!
Many of you have been invested in this work since our first days in our small home upstairs in the Lutheran
Church. Some of you joined during Covid, agreed to sew at home and contribute through parking lot
collections. We have new members joining us in person now at Mountainview.

I think it is time for a history lesson!  

2015 2016 2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022

750 

500 

250 

0 

Human Solutions
Mt. Hood Medical Center
Ronald Mc Donald House

Randall Children's Hospital
Pregnancy Resource Center 

Quilts Beyond Borders
Kid's Center

Boxes of Love
Gresham Women's Shelter
Gresham Barlow Schools

Portland VA Hospital
Pink Sistas

Restore Hope
Quilts of Valor

Zarephath Kitchen
Kaiser Hospitals







UKRAINIAN REFUGEES
ANOTHER QUILT COLLECTION FOR POLAND - ROMANIA

QBB  WILL HAVE ANOTHER COLLECTION GOING IN THE EARLY SUMMER
YOUR DONATIONS CAN BE DROPPED AT OUR MEETING 




2015
2016
2017
2018
2019
2020
2021
2022

We have had so many opportunities for you to use your crafting skills to impact the lives of others.
I'm confident that we will be able to find some quilts to give to Hopewell House in the fall.  



One more thing:  A member recently asked me a question that was easily answered from our website.

Any questions you have about our program can be found in the COMMUNITY OUTREACH Section .
Stop by, and I'll even show you on my phone!!

2400 Quilts 

Skip-a-Week
Fabric Sale This Month

https://friendsofhopewellhousepdx.org/







Please either bring your new finishes to share at the May meeting or send a photo to
website@mthoodquiltguild.com to be included in the monthly slideshow on our website. 

Here's a link to last month's gallery



MYSTERY MAVENS
Meets 1st Monday 10-3 via Zoom

Contact: Terry Knott
quilting00@aol.com

503.804.6367



THE GRATEFUL THREAD
Machine Embroidery Group



Meets 3rd Thursday 9 am to noon

 via Zoom, link below
9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

Contact: Carol Sandberg
503-318-7944

quiltmama050705@gmail.com
Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89972089858?
pwd=TGFwVWlHYklNRmtDZ2JSUWplYi9ZQT09

Meeting ID: 899 7208 9858
Passcode: 297507

Coordinator:  Susan Ainsworth Smith         503-577-1434
smallgroups@mthoodquiltguild.com



Please call or email the contact person listed if you are interested in any of these groups.  

If you form a group, please let Susan know and it will be listed here.

SEW HAPPY
Meets 4th Monday 10-3

Meeting in person, beginning in May
Contact: Laura Rom

puma01.laura@gmail.com
971.244.2304

OPEN SEW
Meets 1st Sunday of each month, via Zoom,

 link below
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Contact: Susan Ainsworth Smith
503-577-1434

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81051476362?

pwd=bTcyZ1I4NzVhTVBFNEpxWURHeEFRdz09
Meeting ID: 810 5147 6362

Passcode: 251077

WEDNESDAY SEWCIAL CLUB
Meets every Wednesday evening via Zoom

Contact: Debbie Johnsen
Debbie.johnsen@yahoo.com
No openings 503.680.6494




Mt. Hood Quilt Guild Small Groups

Show and Share
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MEETING NOTES



     At each guild meeting, Susan will have her red wagon
 available for your donations to Human Solutions.

Items are delivered to the Women's Shelter.  They disperse items to
the Lilac Family Shelter as appropriate.



They are always in need of the following items: 



• Socks and underwear 
• Diapers , size 5 & 6 
• Baby wipes 
• Hygiene items 
• Hand sanitizer 
• Bedding, twin and queen 
• New shower curtains 
• New/gently used bath towels 
• Healthy, non-perishable snacks 

F R E E  T A B L E












S h a r e  y o u r  e x t r a
 q u i l t  s t u f f

 w i t h  o t h e r s !






For Sale at the 

Meeting for $15.00
Contact Dottie if you

would like one.



 

MHQG 
T-shirts 



 

The secret word is:
RAIL FENCE

http://darcyquilts.com/2019/02/12/rail-fence-quilt-pattern-
tutorial-10-quilt-patterns-to-make-today/

http://darcyquilts.com/2019/02/12/rail-fence-quilt-pattern-tutorial-10-quilt-patterns-to-make-today/


Craft Warehouse
Gresham Station Shopping Center

 687 NW 12th St, Gresham, OR 97030
503-907-3137

www.craftwarehouse.com    Facebook



Crafty Staci
Staci Wendland

 craftystaci@gmail.com
 craftystaci.com

Facebook



Domke Farms
 36801 SE Proctor Rd. Boring, OR 97009

662-380-3743
sewfabamy@gmail.com

domkefarms.com
Instagram



Fabric Sweet Fabric

Janet Novak
3583 NE 218th Ave, Fairview, OR 97024

 503-572-8679
 fabricsweetfabric@gmail.com

 Facebook
 Fabric Sweet Fabric on Etsy



Feather Your Nest Quilt Store

Kris and Abbi Howatt
 130 N. Main Gresham, OR 97030

 971-220-0936
 FeatheredNest97030@gmail.com

featheryournestquiltstore.com
etsy.com/shop/FeatheredNest97030



Heidi’s Garden Quilting

Heidi Oliver
 16474 Swan Ave, Oregon City, OR 97045

 503-421-4327
 jrtluv@comcast.net

heidisgardenquilting.com
Facebook



Kelly Creek Studio 

 Longarm Machine Quilting Service
Susan Ainsworth Smith,

 503-577-1434
 sainsworthquilts@gmail.com 

Facebook & Instagram





Support our Business Members
Marie’s Custom Quilting

Marie Anderson
59 NE 3rd St, Gresham, OR 97030

 503-481-5117
 marieanderson0@hotmail.com

mariescustomquilting.com
Facebook



My Quilting Loft 

Kristi Villani
 253 E Historic Columbia River Hwy, Troutdale, OR 97060

 971-231-5638,
kristi@myquiltingloft.com

 myquiltingloft.com
 Facebook, Community Facebook Group



Nine Patch Quilting
Nancy Goldsworthy

503-256-0746
ninepatchquilting@comcast.net

www.ninepatchquilting.com



Save Stores
1900 McLoughlin Blvd, Oregon City, OR

 503-655-4414 
6701 SE Foster Rd, Portland OR

 503-775-7283
savestores.com

 Facebook



Shepherd’s Garden Quilting
Rebecca Tellez

775 NE 9th St, Gresham, OR 97030
503-888-3415

rebecca@shepherdsgardenquilting.com
shepherdsgardenquilting.com

 Facebook



Women-SEW Global Foundation
LaVerne Lewis

 3604 SE Powell Valley Rd #324
 Gresham, OR 97080

 503-674-2574
lavernel@womensewglobalfoundation.org

womensewglobalfoundation.org
 Facebook
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CozyMysteryBookshop.com
said this about the novel: 
 Quilt City Murders is an
absolute must-read cozy

mystery, and I do not say that
lightly. I give this book a 5+

star rating!
In an Amazon review, one
reader wrote: "Best-ever

murder mystery featuring
quiltmakers. This is the first

'quilt' mystery I've read whose
story could stand on its own

no matter the milieu, and
whose details re quilting and

quilters were credible.

News
From 
Other 
Guilds


